Supervisor John Thomas, Chairperson

From the Committee on Finance and Audit reporting on:

File No. 08-278(a)(b)/11-346
(ITEM      ) From the Director, Division of Employee Benefits, requesting authorization to execute a contract extension with United Health Care for Third Party Administrative (TPA) services for Milwaukee County’s medical plans effective January 1, 2012, by recommending adoption of the following:

AN AMENDED RESOLUTION


WHEREAS, Milwaukee County’s current contract with UnitedHealthCare expires on December 31, 2011 and that contract includes TPA services for Milwaukee County’s medical coverage; and


WHEREAS, Milwaukee County, in coordination with Cambridge Advisory Group, issued a competitive request for proposal (RFP) for TPA services for Milwaukee County’s group health plans for active employees and retirees; and


WHEREAS, a RFP review panel including representatives from the Employee Benefits Division, DAS Finance, and County Board Staff was formed under the direction of the Benefits Manager to evaluate finalist proposals; and  


WHEREAS, UnitedHealthCare’s bid was also evaluated on cost, network access, performance guarantees, patient services, client services, implementation, formulary impact, clinical services, and compliance with Milwaukee County disadvantaged business enterprise goals; and


WHEREAS, UnitedHealthCare’s overall response to Milwaukee County’s RFP, based on the criteria above, was deemed by the RFP review panel and Cambridge Advisory Group to be superior to the other bids submitted in the RFP process; and
WHEREAS, the selection of UnitedHealthCare creates an opportunity to include the Milwaukee County Transit System under Milwaukee County’s administrative services agreement, with the Transit System fully responsible for its own claims and expenses, resulting in a budget savings of $1.1 million for Milwaukee County; and

WHEREAS, at its meeting on September 22, 2011, the Committee on Finance and Audit recommended adoption of an amended resolution (vote 5-1); and


WHEREAS, at its meeting on September 23, 2011, the Committee on Personnel recommended approval (vote 6-0-1); now, therefore,
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Director, Employee Benefits Division, Department of Administrative Services and the Office of Corporation Counsel, is hereby authorized execute a contract extension with UnitedHealthCare for Third Party Administrative services for Milwaukee County’s group medical coverage plans for active employees and retirees commencing January 1, 2012 and continuing through December 31, 2014; and 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Interim Director, Division of Employee Benefits, is authorized and directed to work with the Office of Corporation Counsel and UnitedHealthCare to draft a contract addendum that includes the appropriate confidentiality and hold harmless provisions, and any other contractual language necessary, to incorporate the Milwaukee County Transit System into the administrative services agreement referenced herein; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Interim Director, Division of Employee Benefits, is authorized and directed to work with Ceridian to take the necessary steps to incorporate MCTS employees into the County’s benefit enrollment services; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the contract language related to MCTS benefit coordination be presented to the Committees on Finance and Audit and Personnel for review and approval prior to execution.
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